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Ref: 08.247373 
 
 
The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a 
Board meeting held on 26th, January 2017. 
 
The Board decided to refuse permission generally in accordance with the 
Inspector's recommendation, for the reasons and considerations as set out 
below. 
 
 

REASONS AND CONSIDERATIONS 
 

1. The site is located on a minor road which is seriously substandard in 
terms of width and alignment. The traffic generated by the proposed 
development would endanger public safety by reason of traffic hazard 
and obstruction of road users. The proposed development would, 
therefore, be contrary to the proper planning and sustainable 
development of the area. 
 

2. The proposed development site is located within an area designated 
as a Rural Secondary Special Amenity area in the Kerry County 
Development Plan 2015-2021, which sets out a number of provisions 
to protect such landscape areas from development. These sensitive 
landscapes can only accommodate a limited level of development 
and this is dependent on the degree to which the development can 
be integrated into the landscape. The proposed development, when 
taken in conjunction with existing dwellings in the area, would 
constitute an excessive density of development by virtue of its impact 
on the landscape and would interfere with the character of the 
surrounding rural landscape, which it is necessary to preserve, and 
would, therefore, be contrary to objective ZL-1 of the Development 
Plan, which seeks to protect the amenity value of the landscape of 
the county. The proposed development would, therefore, be contrary 
to the proper planning and sustainable development of the area. 
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